Eastern Kentucky University

Staff Council

Minutes

Meeting of September 14, 2004

Call to Order

The meeting was called to order by Chair Laird on Tuesday, September 14, 2004 at 10:10 a.m. in the Perkins Building.

Members present were:  Beverly Burrus, Dennis Conner, Don DeLuca, Elizabeth Forbes, Stephanie King, Lisa Laird, Jey Marks, JoAnn Storie, Carol Thomas, Hossein Vaez, and Staff Regent David Williams.  Previous notification was given that Crystal Barger and Bennett Rowe would be unable to attend.

Minutes

Minutes of the meetings of May 11, 2004; June 8, 2004; July13, 2004 and August 10, 2004 were unanimously approved as presented.

Chair Report


Wellness Center

Chair Laird reported she was asked to participate in the lottery for faculty/staff to join the new Fitness/Wellness Center on campus as at this time there would only be 100 slots available.  She reported that only 66 persons had applied for the lottery at the time of the drawing to join the Center.  As there are now open slots, the Center will take the next 34 persons to apply as members. 

Chair Laird asked if members of the Council had received comments regarding the Fitness/Wellness Center and the policy pertaining to faculty/staff membership.  There had been concerns raised as to why faculty and staff should have to pay for a membership when it would benefit both employees and the university for all to be able to use the facility.  Currently faculty and staff are charged $180 annually to be able to use the facility.  There were also concerns as to whether faculty and staff had to pay the entire $180 for an annual membership for this year which runs from July 1 through June 30 as the facility was not open until September.  The consensus was that the annual dues should be prorated.  There were also concerns that memberships could not be purchased for the family.  Jey Marks did share with the Council that the Fitness/Wellness Center was supported by student fees, even part-time students so the students did not have additional charges while the faculty and staff did not pay a fee so charges were necessary for the support of the building.  There was also a concern that if faculty or staff were taking a class, could they use the facility as a student?  

As there were several unanswered questions, Chair Laird indicated she would speak with both Virginia Underwood and Billy Martin concerning these questions and she would report back to the Council.

President Glasser Reponses

Chair Laird reported she had just received a response from President Glasser regarding the requests from the Council brought to her.  The following responses were received:

Survey – The Survey was approved with modifications provided by the Director of Institutional Research.

Staff Salary Equity Process—Virginia Underwood has been requested to form a working group to look at salary compression and develop recommendations with respect to the staff salary equity process to be used for 2004-05 and for a long-term plan. This group will offer recommendations to the President.  The group is to also work with Marc Whitt to develop a communication plan to share information regarding the process with staff.

Staff Emeritus – President Glasser fully supported this request which is to be finalized and presented to the Board of Regents in January 2005.  She further requested the Council to establish clear guidelines for implementation of the policy.

Fall Break – After review of the academic breaks of our sister institutions and considering the potential overtime costs that the University may incur for staff personnel who may be required to work on October 11 and 12,  the request for staff to receive fall break was denied.  

Floating Holiday Request – President Glasser is taking this request under consideration.

The Council’s next action will be to share the report prepared by the Issues and Benefits Committee with both the University Benefits Committee and the Faculty Senate.


Parking Issues

Chair Laird has been scheduled to meet with the Parking Consultant to address concerns of the staff.  She asked for staff input into her comments to the consultant.  The following recommendations were made:

· Absolutely will not support a charge for parking spaces.  Many staff have a difficult time paying for health insurance for their families and could not afford to pay for a parking space on campus.

· Need more parking attendants

· Need more metered spots

· Need more towing and less ticketing

· Allow fewer tickets before towing

· Issuance of service permits needs to be studied – some employees on campus have supervisory responsibility for several buildings and must drive their own vehicles to these buildings and are denied a service permit

It is recommended that all Staff Council members encourage their constituents to attend the Campus Forums on Parking and Transportation Issues.

Standing Committee Reports


Issues and Benefits Committee

Chair Hossein Vaez reported the committee had been meeting and had completed the report concerning vacations, holidays and sick leave for our sister institutions  and had almost completed the report on Eastern’s benchmark institutions.  It was agreed that President Glasser was more interested in the sister institutions and the committee did not need to complete the benchmark report.

Chair Vaez reported the committee would now be investigating issues concerning promotional opportunities and procedures for academic support personnel.  Consideration would also be checked into regarding administrative internship opportunities for staff on campus as is currently available for women and minorities.

It was also reported that the University Benefits Committee had determined that prepaid legal services for employees was not a needed option at this time.

He also reported that the issue regarding health insurance for dependents still attending school being raised to the age of 25 will be brought before the University Benefits Committee at the October meeting for action.


Elections and Credentials Committee

Chair Jey Marks reported the database had been updated for the election process which is scheduled with nominations beginning October 1 and the election being held in mid-November.  This year, the election will be for four Council members.  Fliers are being prepared and he anticipates few changes from the previous election process.

Staff Recognition and Professional Development

Chair Don DeLuca reported the Committee will meet to finalize the Staff Emeritus proposal in the format needed for inclusion in the January Board of Regents’ Agenda.

It was also reported that Human Resources is currently working on a new orientation process for employees that will be both comprehensive and consistent in the information.

Communications Committee

Chair Elizabeth Forbes reported that the survey will be put on the WEB with the changes recommended by President Glasser.

There was also discussion regarding the ability of the Staff Council to send mass emails under its own name.  Chair Laird recommended that we proceed as we had no indication from President Glasser that this was not acceptable.

New Business


Permanent Meeting Location
A permanent meeting location in a central campus area was recommended.  It was discussed that this would allow consistency and less confusion for any staff members who would like to attend meetings.  The first choice is the Technology Room of the Student Services Building with the Library as a second choice.  Chair Laird will check to see if we can schedule the Technology Room for meetings.


Meeting with President

Chair Laird will schedule an appointment to meet with President Glasser.  The Council needs to be considering what items need to be addressed in this meeting.

Minutes Approval

A recommendation was made to have Council members approve the Minutes on-line which would allow them to be posted in a more timely manner to the Staff Council Web Page.  This recommendation will be followed.

Conclusion
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 12:16 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Beverly G. Burrus

Secretary/Treasurer
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